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Our health is everything. Without it, we have to be dependent on something or some-
one. However, over 400 million people worldwide cannot afford or do not have ac-
cess to basic health care.  Rotary wants to change that.  Rotary believes good health  
should be something EVERYONE has a right to. 
  
Treating and preventing disease is one of the most important projects in which Rotary 
participates.  Leading efforts, locally and worldwide, Rotary helps communities with 
blood donation centers, clinics, and serves as a middle man to help doctors, patients 
and sometimes governments to work together.  Polio, malaria, HIV/AIDS, Alzhei-
merôs, diabetes, and MS are just a few of the health battles Rotary is fighting.   We 
are arming communities not only with means of treatment but also with prevention.  
  
    The Rotary Foundation is changing the world by providing grants for projects and activities around the 
globe and in our own backyard.  Your donations to the Foundation helps with the following: 

    Providing clean water: Rotary has worked with partners to provide more than 80 percent of Ghanaôs peo-
ple with clean water to fight Guinea worm disease. 

   Reducing HIV infection: In Liberia, Rotary members are helping women get tested for HIV early in their 
pregnancies. They used prenatal care to reduce new HIV infections in children by 95 percent over two years. 
 
    Ending polio: Rotary members have played a key role in bringing the world to the brink of polio eradica-
tion. Their efforts have not only ended polio in 122 countries but also created a system for tackling myriad 
other health priorities, such as Ebola.  
 
      So in this month of December where our theme is disease and prevention, think about what you can do to 
help.  I appreciate all Rotarians and their selfless commitments to make a difference. 
  
     I hope and your families have a wonderful holiday season, no matter what you celebrate.  Enjoy time to-
gether and  the hope this time of year brings. 
  

                                                                     Merry Christmas!  
                                                                          Bill Trant 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!  

Hugs, Kathy Hughes 

https://www.rotary.org/en/about-rotary/rotary-foundation
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  Join District 6880 Rotarians and their guests for a great week-
end of fellowship, insight and inspiring presentations, fun, crea-
tive idea sharing, great food, networking, door prizes, member-
ship/recruiting ideas, fund raising discussions and peanuts.  

This includes  Pre ï PETS for 2018-19 incoming Presidents in Dothan, AL  
(Friday & Saturday) 

 

                 Go to www.rotary6880.org  to register now! 

 

 

Save The Date!  January 12 & 13th, 2018 

District 6880 Mid Year Conference 



 

Are You a Polio Pro? 
By:   PDG Jim Golson 

Now that 2017 is coming to a close it is appropriate to review Rotaryôs progress in the war 

against Polio. Here are some summary notes for you: 

 

Polio 

Poliomyelitis (polio) is a paralyzing and potentially fatal disease that still threatens children in 

some parts of the world. The poliovirus invades the nervous system and can cause total paraly-

sis in a matter of hours. It can strike at any age but mainly affects children under five. Polio is 

incurable, but completely vaccine-preventable. 

 

 
PolioPlus 

In 1985, Rotary launched its  PolioPlus program, the first initiative to tackle global polio eradi-

cation through the mass vaccination of children. Rotary has contributed more than 

$1.7 billion and countless volunteer hours to immunize more than 2.5 billion children in 

122 countries. In addition, Rotaryôs advocacy efforts have played a role in decisions by donor 

governments to contribute more than $7.2 billion to the effort. 
 

 

Global Polio Eradication Initiative 

The  Global Polio Eradication Initiative, formed in 1988, is a public-private partnership that  

includes  Rotary,  the  World  Health  Organization,  the  U.S.  Centers  for  Disease  Control   

and   Prevention,   UNICEF,   the   Bill   &   Melinda   Gates   Foundation,   and governments   of   

the   world.   Rotaryôs   focus   is   advocacy,   fundraising,   volunteer recruitment and aware-

ness-building. 
 

 

Polio Today 

Today, there are only three countries that have never stopped transmission of the wild polio 

virus: Afghanistan, Nigeria and Pakistan. Just 37 polio cases were confirmed worldwide in 

2016, which is a reduction of more than 99.9 percent since the 1980s, when the world saw 

about 1,000 cases per day. 

 
Challenges 

The polio cases represented by the remaining one percent are the most difficult to prevent, due 

to factors including geographical isolation, poor public infrastructure, armed conflict and cul-

tural barriers. Until polio is eradicated, all countries remain at risk of outbreaks. 

 
Ensuring Success 

Rotary will raise $50 million per year over the next three years, with every dollar to be matched 

with two additional dollars from the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation. These funds help to pro-

vide much-needed operational support, medical personnel, laboratory equipment and  
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Max Bozeman spoke to members of the 
Elba Rotary Club on December 5 about 
the current status of the beef cattle indus-
try in Alabama.  He compared prices and 
expenses with those of 20 years ago, regu-
lations, and cattle from Canada and Mexi-
co.  Bozeman, who was President of the 
Alabama Cattlemen's Association in 
2007, is pictured with Rotarian Kenneth 
Calhoun, who was responsible for the pro-
gram. 

 

educational materials for health workers and parents. Governments, corporations and private 

individuals all play a crucial role in funding. 

 

 

Rotary in Action 

More than one million Rotary members have donated their time and personal resources to end 

polio. Every year, hundreds of Rotary members work side-by-side with health workers to vac-

cinate children in polio-affected countries. Rotary Members work with UNICEF and other 

partners to prepare and distribute mass communication tools to reach people in areas iso-

lated by conflict, geography, or poverty. Rotary members also recruit  fellow  volunteers,  assist  

with  transporting  the  vaccine,  and  provide  other logistical support. 

 

 

óThis Closeô Campaign 

Rotary has a growing roster of public figures and celebrities participating in its ñThis Closeò 

public awareness campaign, including Bill Gates, co-chair of the Bill & Melinda Gates  Foun-

dation;  actresses  Kristen  Bell  and  Archie  Panjabi;  WWE  superstar  John Cena; supermod-

el Isabeli Fontana; Nobel Peace Prize laureate Archbishop Emeritus Desmond Tutu; action 

movie star Jackie Chan; boxing great Manny Pacquiao; pop star Psy; golf legend Jack Nick-

laus; conservationist Jane Goodall; premier violinist Itzhak Perlman; Grammy Award win-

ners A.R. Rahman; Angelique Kidjo and Ziggy Marley; and peace advocate Queen Noor of 

Jordan. These ambassadors help educate the public about   polio   through   public   service   

announcements,   social   media   and   public appearances. 
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At its Wednesday, Nov. 
29 meeting, the Auburn 
Rotary Club hosted repre-
sentatives of Boy Scout 
Troop 50, which the club 
sponsors. Eagle Scouts 
(center, left to right) Louie 
Harris, Creighton Wil-
liams and Nicholas Zuk 
recounted summer experi-
ences at the Boy Scouts of 
Americaôs Philmont Na-
tional Scout Ranch in 
New Mexico and National 
Jamboree in West Virgin-
ia, as well as their efforts 
to plan and complete their 
Eagle Scout Leadership 
Service Projects.  

Pictured with them are (left to right) Rotarian and the troopôs 
chartered organization representative, Michael Tullier, Club 
President Chris Warren, and Scoutmaster Andrew Baird. 

At its meeting on Wednesday, Nov. 15, the Auburn Rotary Club host-

ed Dr. Nancy Merner (right), an assistant professor in the Department 

of Pathobiology at Auburn University's College of Veterinary Medi-

cine. Dr. Merner discussed her research focus on studying the genetics 

of breast, ovarian and prostate cancer through novel gene discovery 

efforts, and her community-based educational and outreach efforts 

throughout Alabama using The Gene Machine bus. Pictured with 

Merner is Club President-Elect Hope Stockton (left).  
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Cmd Emily Bassett, Commander of the PCU Manchester (LCS 14), spoke to our club today 
about work/life balance. She and her Executive Officers answered questions afterwards. On 
this anniversary of the attack on Pearl Harbor, their participation in our meeting was especial-
ly appropriate. 
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Many of our members gave of their time today ringing the bell for The 
Salvation Army of Coastal Alabama. Pictured was one of many groups 
of the Rotarians. 


